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Community update 21 December 2022 

Inspection and air monitoring completed and Building LL is safe to reoccupy   

School Infrastructure NSW engaged a hygienist to undertake a full inspection of the Building LL, which contains 
the science labs and library. Air monitoring was also installed at locations across the building selected by the 
hygienist. 

The result of the inspection and air monitoring have been received, which confirm that the building can be safely 
re-occupied. A clearance certificate has been provided. 

The hygienist inspection has confirmed that asbestos containing material is present in some parts of the 
buildings, including fibre cement panels, and that they are in good condition. This means they do not pose a 
safety risk to occupants provided that these materials are maintained in good condition and remain 
undisturbed. 

The air monitoring returned results below the minimum detection limit (i.e. <0.01 fibres/ml). This is consistent 
with other air monitoring that continues to be in place across the school. 

The building can now be reopened. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding during the inspection. 
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